
 

30 October 2024 

Email to: District.Planning@kapiticoast.govt.nz 

 

To Kāpiti Coast District Council 

Submission on Proposed Plan Change 3 to the Operative Kapiti Coast District Plan 2021 

 

Submitters details: 

Name:     Parks, Open Space and Environment Team 

Contact Person:    Yolanda Morgan 

Postal Address:    175 Rimu Road, Parparaumu 5032 

Telephone:    04 296 4755 

Electronic Address for Service: Parks.Planning@kapiticoast.govt.nz  

We would like the address for service to be the above email. 

Submission: 

1. The Parks, Open Space and Environment team are responsible for the 
management of over 100 parks, reserves and open spaces within the Kāpiti 
Coast District. Plan change 3 directly relates to the following parcels of land 
that are held by the Council and managed for recreational purposes.  

Property Name  Legal Description   Ownership  Land Status  

Waimanu Lagoon  Lot 3 DP 71625 

 

KCDC  Reserve held under the Reserves 
Act 1977. Vested as recreation 
reserve (unclassified)  
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mailto:Parks.Planning@kapiticoast.govt.nz


Waimanu Lagoon 
Walkway  

Lot 17 DP 72800 

 

KCDC  Reserve held under the Reserves 
Act 1977. Vested as recreation 
reserve (unclassified) 

 

2. Plan change 3 proposes that the Kārewarewa urupā be incorporated into 
schedule 9 of the District Plan (Sites and Areas of Significance to Māori).  
 

3. The entirety of Lot 17 DP 72800 and a portion of Lot 3 DP 71625 are proposed 
to be included in the area shown on the District Plan maps as part of the 
Kārewarewa urupā. 
 

4. Lot 17 DP 72800 and Lot 3 DP 71625 are part of a reserve know as Waimanu 
Lagoons. The Waimanu Lagoons Management Plans was prepared in July 
2000 and acknowledges the cultural and historical significance of this area to 
Māori. 
 

5. As the current kaitiaki of the land described above, the Parks, Open Space and 
Environment Team support plan change 3, as it relates to the reserve land 
managed by the Kāpiti Coast District Council, and the values of that land.  

We do not wish to be heard in support of our submission. 

We will not gain an advantage in trade competition through this submission.  

 

 

Brendan Owens 
Group Manager Customer and Community  
 


